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Weaverham Parish Council
Environment Committee
Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Wednesday 28th February 2018 at 7.15pm
PRESENT:  
Cllrs Edwards (chairman), Wilkinson, Reynolds and John Freeman.
IN ATTENDANCE:
Mrs K Harding, Clerk, Cllr Oates
E60.
Public Forum – No members of the public were present
E61.
Apologies – I Lasseter, J Bland
E62.
Declarations of interest – None
E63.
Approval of minutes of meeting held on 13th December 2017 – Approved subject to amending E57.1 to read, ‘It was agreed to consult Cllr Budden with regards to the best time to carry out the tree survey.’
E64.
Matter arising from meeting held on 13th December 2017 - None
E65.
To discuss Cheshire West & Chester Council Draft Community Assets Framework ‘To deliver a better integrated public service across the borough by creating efficient and fit for purpose community assets’.

E65.1
As per the delegated authority given by the Parish Council in the meeting on the 19th February 2018, all questions were discussed in the ‘Draft Community Assets Framework Feedback Form’ and fed back to CWaC on the 1st March 2018.
E66.
To discuss ’Public Space Protection Order Consultation relating to the control of dogs across Cheshire West and Chester’.

E66.1
Each of the statements, in the consultation, was discussed:

· Dogs to be excluded from fully-enclosed children’s play areas that contain play equipment - agreed

· Dogs to be excluded from marked and maintained sports areas – agreed that Lakehouse field was not a ‘marked and maintained sports area’ and that dogs should be allowed on the field as long as they were kept on a lead and any ‘dog foul’ was removed.  It was agreed to clarify, what was meant by a ‘marked and maintained sports area’?
· Dogs on leads at the request of an authorised officer – all public spaces except forestry commission land – agreed but to clarify, who is deemed to be an authorised officer?  Could the authorised officer be victimised?
· Dogs on leads in cemeteries and the crematorium – agreed but to include churchyards as well.
· Dog walkers to be restricted as to the number of dogs walked at any one time – issues discussed, what about professional dog walkers, depends on size of dogs, different people can handle different number of dogs.

· Dog walkers to carry sufficient means to pick up their dog foul – agreed
· Possible use of DNA registration – agreed a good idea but difficult to manage.

E67.
Security lights:

E67.1
To note security lights on the shed outside the pool and on the light column between the pool and the brownie hut are now working. 

E67.2
Agreed to put a laminated notice up inside the shed stating that the switch should not be turned off.
E68.
Tree survey:

E68.1
Agreed to await a response from Cllr Budden, regarding the best time to carry out the tree survey.
E69.
Any other business

E69.1
Big Lunch Event – It was agreed that this be deferred until next year given the number of events taking place this year.

E69.2
Discussions took place around the refurbishing of Russet Road play area, using grants if possible.  It was noted that in order to apply for any grants, a survey needed to be carried out. Cllrs were asked to take away a draft survey and any comments regarding it, be passed to Cllr Oates.  It was also suggested that the clerk should contact Cuddington Parish Council to find out who helped them with their grant applications, if anybody.
Update – Cuddington Parish Council used Groundwork Ltd.  This company were successful in applying for grants where the Parish Council had failed previously.
E70.
Date of next meeting – 11th April 2018 @ 7.15pm
Meeting closed at 8.50pm

